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Back into training after the Christmas break

Christmas is almost on us now, and it’s just about time for our holidays and our break from cricket.

The last games are on December 19 and 20, and we resume on Friday, January 30 and Saturday, January 31.

Players and parents should check with their coaches to find when training resumes.

With the Under 16s, training is back on Tuesday, January 20. However, the seniors are back training a fortnight before, and Under 16s are urged to come down to training with the seniors and keep their skills up. Seniors train on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 5.30pm.

Christmas karaoke party

The Moonee Valley Cricket Club is holding a karaoke party/cocktail night on Saturday, December 20 as a Christmas break-up. Tickets are $10 per adult or $5 per child, with special rates for families.

The admission price includes a barbecue meal. The function is on at the match-day pavilion. If it’s anything like last year’s “Beach Party” break-up, it’s a night not to be missed.

See Charlie Walker, president Darren Nagle or other club officials for more information. Details on the back page of this Newsletter.

Feedback from the umpires

The North West Cricket Association was contacted recently by a teenage girl who is one of the junior umpires this season.

She officiated in our Under 12 White game against Taylors Lakes earlier in the season, on a cold, drizzly day.

She said the support and attention paid to her by Moonee Valley coach Steven Ball and the parents was wonderful, and better than she had ever previously received.

It goes to show Moonee Valley’s reputation for sportsmanship and the spirit of the game is not just confined to our players. Well done to Steven and parents for this great accolade.

Cricket fees are now due: Please pay promptly

Season’s subscription fees for our players are now due. Payment of the fees now helps us to achieve our budget and meet the ongoing costs of running a cricket club and putting our 16 junior and senior teams on the field each week.

This year’s cricket club subscription is $99, including GST. For second and subsequent children playing cricket the cost is $71.50 (including GST). For children from families with an eligible health or concession card, the fee is $66 per child.

Our players are also required to be members of our parent body, the Moonee Valley Sporting Club. This entails a payment on top of our cricket club subscriptions.

The cost is $22 per junior player, including GST, and $45 for senior member. As an encouragement to sign up the whole family, the total cost per year is capped at $60.50.

More Under 16s get a taste of seniors

Since the last newsletter, we’ve added to the list of Under 16 players who have tasted senior experience playing against the adults with Moonee Valley.

Congratulations to David Threlfall, Chris O’Haire and Joel Streete for making their senior debuts with Moonee Valley in the Fourths.

Fixtures & NWCA Internet site

Don’t forget you can check up on fixtures, match results, player statistics and other vital information on the North West Cricket Association Internet site.

The site is www.nwca.net.au and you need to click on the “results” icon on the left side. Then click on “view results” on the left, and then “view results” in the centre of the page, and the link will take you to the ResultsVault site.

Games run from about 5.15 to 8pm, so come along and mix with the other families who support the Moonee Valley Cricket Club.

The rest of our Friday night fixtures this season are on December 12, February 6 and February 20. See you there!

One-Day Cricket Lotto – it’s on again

Tickets are now being distributed for the One Day Lotto competition – just 50 cents per chance to get the successful sequence of teams winning the preliminary rounds of the summer competition between Australia, India and Zimbabwe.

Please buy tickets to this contest – one of our main junior fundraisers, and if you can sell other tickets to family, friends and work colleagues, it would be greatly appreciated.

Contact details

Parents with any queries about their son’s or daughter’s team or performances should in the first instance discuss it with their coach.

Anyone with other queries can speak to MVCC Junior Co-ordinator Graeme “Charlie” Walker on 9370 1802 or 0409 237 543.

Moonee Valley Cricket Club's annual Christmas party

7.30pm Saturday 20th December at the match-day pavilion, Pattison St, Moonee Ponds.

BBQ - Karaoke - Cocktails

Prizes to be Won!

Come celebrate Christmas 'Valley' style!

$15 adult - $5 child – turn up on the night!!!

For players AND parents
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